Town Manager Report	 -   November 2022

The first part of this month was spent on cleaning up after another storm, Hurricane Nicole.   There was little damage in the town limits, and we were very thankful for that.  It was nice to see how the storm water project that was completed earlier this past year was a success, there was no flooding issues in the areas that were repaired, especially Poling Blvd. and Clark Avenue.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The St. John’s River Water Management District (SJRWMD) representative, Doug Conkey came to town and produced a video showing the storm water project, which they were a part of, in helping with the construction costs, to be put on their website and a write up will be done in their magazine.

The National General Election was held and the Town Hall and the Town had an excellent turn out of voters in person.  

There was a water leak repaired on Dwight Street this month.

A new water fountain has been installed as part of the Playground Park renovation.  We still need all residents to remain vigilant and report any park abuse and/or damages.

The public works staff helped put all the Christmas banners up throughout the Town.

During the last week of the month, an afternoon thunderstorm took down two (2) oak trees on State Road 16, near Rick’s garage.  The town’s public works staff was instrumental in helping the Clay County Sheriff’s office (CCSO) and the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) in removing the tree debris from the road.

I have attended all of the scheduled and required town meetings for the month and I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving holiday!




BY:  David Cooper
       Town Manager
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